   BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

   Wednesday, October 3, 2012
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair,  David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,Glenn Kessler and Town Administrator, Thomas G. Younger. 
Open Discussion: 

Pete Kane , Town Planner spoke in detail on the Traffic Study that was applied for last year and has been completed by the Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization regarding the intersection of Monument Avenue, Burrill Street and Humphrey Street. The Board agreed to send the report to the Town’s Traffic Study Committee. 

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator suggested looking at lower cost savings for the short term. 

Selectman Kessler spoke on a change to the charge of the  Harbor Advisory Committee to include the waterfront. 

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the changes to the Harbor Advisory Committee which includes the waterfront. Mr. Younger asked for some help regarding resources that are available for the waterfront and suggest the Harbor Advisory Committee can be of assistance and recommends that there be a one year trial period on this change.

Selectman Greenfield believes that adding the waterfront to the mission of the Harbor Advisory Committee is a no brainer. 

Selectman Sullivan spoke on the Harbor Advisory Committee with all due respect, but is concerned with differences of opinions and disagreements when the waterfront has come in the past and would like the mission statement to include a one year trial as recommended by Thomas Younger, Town Administrator. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to change the name of the Harbor Advisory Committee to the Harbor Waterfront Committee which will now include the entire waterfront area for a trial period of one year,  seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

No mission statement was approved at this meeting.  The new mission statement will be added to the next agenda. 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve an invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, P.C. on the amount of $9,989.67,  for service through September 19, 2012, seconded by Selectman Kessler.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve meeting minutes from September 5, 2012, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve executive session meeting minutes from September 5, 2012, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to declare an emergency pursuant to Massachusetts General Law, Chapter 44, section 31 in regards to the unanticipated failure of the Town of Swampscott wastewater pump station on September 25, 2011, which posed an immediate threat to the health and safety of the residents and to notify the Massachusetts Department of Revenue, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a Livery License for Alek Fadejevs, DBA Kenmore Transit, 3 Elmwood Terrace, Swampscott, Mass pending CORI results and payment to Town (Building Inspector has approved), seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approval the dredging contract for Tedesco Pond, Selectman Sullivan.
Appointments:
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Susan Balleza 15 Bay View Drive, Swampscott, Mass to the Beatification Committee, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to appoint Justina Oliver, 29 Blaney Street, Swampscott, Mass to the Historical Commission, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to appoint Jeffrey Katz, 1037 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass to Americans with Disability Act Committee, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Jim Pitts, 26 Essex Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to the Americans with Disability Act Committee, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Town Administrator’s Report: 

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator’s spoke on the following:

1. Chapter 90 Road Show.

2. Capital Project report.

3. FY12 & FY13 Capital Projects will be checked on. 

4. Discussion on the DCR taking over Kings Beach.

5. Federal Grant Specialist.

6. Concession Stand RFP at Phillips.

7. MIA Insurance meeting on Insurance savings. 

8. Community Information Grant.

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Kessler commented on the crosswalks and the blue painting on them will be nice. Selectman Kessler gave a brief update on the Field Study Committee. Selectman Kessler asked Thomas Younger, Town Administrator about the Army Core of Engineers paperwork. 

Selectman Greenfield spoke on the importance of an Article on the Town Meeting warrant on a Feasibility Study regarding the Hadley School.  Selectman Greenfield asked if anyone has any questions or reservations regarding this article he is available to speak with. 

Selectman Van Dam spoke on his upcoming office hours that will be held on November 3, 2012, at Whole Foods which will include Ted Delano and Larry Beaupre of the Swampscott School Committee.
Selectman Sullivan sent her sincere sympathy to the family of the Kayaker that was recently found off the waters in Swampscott. Selectman Sullivan asked that the Town support the Temple Project. 

Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the upcoming Town Meeting and ask that all Town Meeting members attend and be informed. 

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:40PM seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

